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NATHAN, KELLY, LUKE, LOGAN, & LEAH 

October, 2022 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 

 What a joy it is to tell you how faithful our God is! Words cannot express 

how grateful and humbled we are by God’s goodness to us. He has blessed us 

with safety as we travel, good health, and the opportunity to meet and worship 

with so many wonderful church families. God has met every need and has done 

exceedingly, abundantly above all that we could ask or think! 

 We are now over the 85% mark of our needed support, and we are 

starting to see the light at the end of the deputation tunnel! We are so humbled 

by all the churches and individuals that are helping our family to fulfil the 

ministry that God has called us to. We have added 8 new supporting churches 

since our last prayer letter, and we are just amazed at how God is knitting our 

hearts with the churches that we are blessed to present in. 

 We have continued to keep a full schedule the last couple of months, with 

travels to GA, NC, SC, VA, and FL. In that time, we have been blessed to present 

our ministry in 18 new churches. We’ve also had the opportunity to preach and 

sing in chapel services at 3 different Christian schools. We are always excited to 

get to challenge and encourage the next generation for Christ! 

 In our last prayer letter, we asked that you help us pray about some 

vehicle repairs that we needed to make. We praise the Lord that the need was 

met! A businessman in one of the churches that we attended graciously gave all 

of the funds necessary to make the repairs and we thank the Lord for working 

through him to be a tremendous help to us! We also have a friend that is an 

excellent mechanic, and he donated his time and skills to do the work for us. 

What a blessing! Thank you for praying for that need! 

 We had some excitement a couple of weeks ago when Hurricane Ian 

decided to make landfall. We were just outside of the Orlando area and were 

scheduled to be there for another week. But, when Ian decided that he was going 

to go right over where we were, we decided to hit the road and head north! We 

didn’t think that our RV was a good matchup against a hurricane! We are thankful 

for the Lord’s protection and that we were able to reschedule those meetings for 

early next year. 

 Please continue to pray for us as we work to conclude our deputation 

journey! Pray for safety as we travel and for good health. Cold and flu season is 

upon us and being around so many people each week proves difficult to stay 

healthy. We appreciate you all so very much! Thank you for your faithful prayers 

and support! 

Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders 

 


